
<em>This is one chick's description of her first time rolling, and it is not my 
original work, but it is consistent with descriptions I've heard from other chicks 
about how powerful rolling on MDMA is for them. </em>

I've had a bunch of people reach out and ask what my first time was like. I'm not 
sure why that's a thing but I love the story.

The first time I ever rolled, I didn't know I was going to roll that night, I didn't 
really even know what molly was. I was going to see a friend's band play at this all 
ages venue and my best friend and his best friend pulled me aside before we were 
leaving and said they'd gotten a bunch of molly and we should take it when we go. 
Growing up, I was a total adventurer and said yes to every opportunity, so yeah, 
let's do this.

We had a bunch of powder and the guys had split it up and dumped mine into the bottle 
of water I was drinking. I chugged it and we got on our way. Tom drove to the venue 
while Dave and I sat in the back joking around, and as we were pulling up I was just 
starting to feel a bit tingly and didn't really know what to expect.

When we got there, I had this overwhelming urge to go to the bathroom, where I sat 
for about five minutes and nothing happened, but then when I got back to my little 
group I was definitely feeling better. I went from stomach aches and anxiety to 
instant warm bliss and not giving a shit. The music was playing and we were dancing 
and having a blast and I kind of didn't even realize I'd come up.

I was pretty much dancing with everyone around me and just loving it. The music was 
kind of electro stuff so it was basically a small rave with like 30 people. I was 
wearing a fishnet bodysuit and daisy dukes, so I was super thankful as it started 
getting hot as fuck in there.

I was totally lost in my own space dancing with people and partying when Tom grabbed 
me and said Dave needed to go, and I saw he was kind of pale and looked freaked out. 
I felt awful cause I was just vibing along and playing and didn't realize they were 
having a shitty time.

We bundled into an uber, Dave was just kind of spaced out and seemed overwhelmed, Tom 
said he took too much and that happens sometimes. His eyes were shaky. I felt awful. 
We got back to Tom's house and I was pulled out of rolling and was just like How can 
I help?

We got Dave into the bathroom thinking he was going to puke, and then Tom said we 
should make a bath for him, so we set it up and put him in the warm water, and 
suddenly everything was better for him, he was loving life again and it was awesome. 
I was shocked at the time, but get it later.

Tom and I were sitting on the bathroom floor talking, well I was talking non stop, he 
was listening and just laughing at me. He'd rolled a ton before and it was my first 
time. He kept telling me I should take notes on what I think - which I eventually did.

At some point Dave stood up and wanted to get out and we decided to go for a walk. We 
put some beers into to go cups and walked around Tom's neighborhood. I got really 
self conscious because I was wearing this like mesh bodysuit I didn't intend to be 
seen outside of the club in.
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Dave and Tom lived pretty close and we decided to go to Dave's house because he had a 
pool and that sounded amazing, and my notes on how I was planning on improving my 
life were getting pretty long.

Dave's folks were out of town, so we instantly raided his dad's beer stash and 
because we had no swimsuits decided it was skinny dipping time. I remember Dave 
pulling me around the pool and feeling the current of it on my body and thinking it 
was the greatest feeling in the universe. It was then that I realized how goddamn wet 
and throbbing my pussy was, it was like this switch where I was just goofing with my 
friends, then suddenly I was so horny I couldn't think about anything else.

I went to the bathroom and just felt how out of control slick and wet I was. I'm 
usually not just like dripping wet, but I was there. I also never have a throbbing, 
swollen clit like I had and it was intense and weird to me. I kind of wanted to just 
masturbate to see if I would settle down a bit, but then felt awkward about how long 
I'd been in the bathroom, so I ran out and cannonballed into the pool.

We joked and talked, again, I was doing all the talking, I couldn't fucking stop. We 
were laying by the side of the pool, it was a very hot night, and we were just 
relaxing and I looked down and Dave was just rock hard, like full mast and he was 
absent mindedly stroking his dick and none of us had really noticed.

So, I was like OK, I'm not the only one right? I get it, I was dumb then, I didn't 
know all the effects and was surprised. Tom said he always had a hard time getting 
hard while rolling but was always super horny. Dave said the few times he rolled he 
was always hard and the sex was unbelievable. That got my attention, and I was like, 
How so?

So he sits up and he's like, look, let me go down on you for like 30 seconds, you 
will instantly get it. And, so I did. And I fucking did. The instant his tongue hit 
my clit, I felt like I was in the electric chair. Just full body zaps and every part 
of me was on fire.

He pulled back and I was like, no no no, get back in there, so he did, and holy shit. 
I was kind of reserved back then, but didn't give a shit, it was like my body fucking 
needed to cum at that moment and he was the only one that could do it. I ended up 
grinding his head against me and having a huge orgasm in waves that didn't stop and I 
honestly felt like crying.

We laid there and I was just mind blown. I told Tom he needed to feel this, so he 
laid on his back and I started sucking his limp dick. It took forever, but he 
eventually got hard, and was just writhing. I was stroking one handed and licking and 
sucking the head of his dick, and at some point Dave moved over and started eating me 
out from behind again, I was still sensitive so it was a lot, but felt amazing.

I couldn't handle the tongue so I looked back and told him to just fuck me, and he 
did not hesitate at all. He went in raw and at 150% effort. It was less intense but 
the feeling of being full of his cock was rocking my brain and I couldn't concentrate 
on sucking Tom's dick. Tom kind of figured it out and just started face fucking me, 
and I was gone. I was totally lost in the feeling and loving it while they just 
pounded me.
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I could hear Dave moaning, then I intensely felt his cum pulsing inside of me and I 
remember just thinking I could feel the veins in his dick and how they surged when 
his cum filled me. Tom was going the opposite direction and getting soft, he fell 
back and we all cuddled together and I was just immersed in the blissful feeling.

Dave got up and poured more drinks, and Tom decided we should redose which I was all 
for and we packed up to head back to Tom's place which was a pretty short walk. My 
bodysuit had gotten half ripped off and wasn't working as clothes anymore, so I wound 
up getting a t-shirt that was just massive on me. I also couldn't find my shorts 
anywhere in the house, so I would up just walking back to Tom's in a huge t-shirt 
with cum leaking down to my thighs. I honestly didn't give a shit and was just happy 
I had my boots.

On the walk Dave kept joking and pulling my shirt up to show my butt, and I stopped 
fighting it at some point and just walked down the street with the shirt bunched up 
on my hips so they could look at my ass.

We got to Tom's and redosed 100mg each, I think they took more, but I didn't notice 
the transition really, I went from wanting to chill, to fully back in the swing of 
things. As I was coming up the second time, we cut up some strawberries and it was 
amazing. I was super clenched though, and my jaw was tight.

Tom sat me down and while we listened to chill music, he massaged my jaw and we drank 
some water. Then I felt very oppressed by the shirt and wound up laying on the ground 
getting a massage from Tom which was very needed. I think I told him I loved him a 
dozen times while he rubbed my shoulders, back, and ass. We'd been friends since like 
elementary school, I think he earned the praise.

I demanded he take his clothes off so we could cuddle and we laid naked on the floor 
together and I instantly found myself stroking his cock. Dave had wandered off and we 
kind of lost track of him for a while, but Tom was very into the cuddling which very 
quickly turned into making out which very quickly turned into me working to get him 
hard. I had some quick success and got him on his back so I could ride him and told 
him to just lay still.

I was pushing him down and grinding down on his hard cock when Dave walked in 
laughing and then was like, oh shit. He sat down on the couch and Tom was like, dude, 
come on over. He instantly took off his shirt and jeans and I found myself sucking 
his dick while riding Tom. He said he was having a hard time and just kind of left.

Tom decided he wanted to go down on me and wound up licking my asshole for like 15 
minutes, which was goddamn delightful. During all of this I didn't stop talking about 
how I wanted to be better at journaling and taking photos of my friends, he was nice 
and ignored it. I was sure that I'd figured out the right path for my life and had to 
talk about it.



Tom plunging his fingers into my ass kind of snapped me out of my life goals though, 
I was gasping a bit and it felt incredible, I told him not to stop. He told me I was 
beautiful, haha. He was licking my drenched pussy and shoving two fingers into my 
ass. He came up and asked if he could try fucking my ass and I instantly said yes.

The sensitivity was out of control. I'd had anal a few times before and it was meh, 
but this was an entirely different level. Holy shit. I felt like every time he 
thrusted I was being tased with some sort of pleasure taser. I didn't even notice 
when Dave had suddenly appeared again and was sitting naked next to us. It was only a 
few seconds before I had his dick in my mouth and was trying my best to get him hard.

I don't know if it was him watching or my effort, but he got there. He was rolling 
around and saying oh my god oh my god oh my god as I went down on him, I could feel 
his dick twitching. It was so hard to focus on everything.

Tom let out a loud, oh fuck and pulled out of my ass suddenly, which made me gasp, 
and he came hard, blasting a heavy stream of cum across my ass and lower back while 
he fell back panting. Dave was panting hard and I eventually got him to cum and he 
jerked back at the last minute and came across my face and we all laid there together 
just covered in sweat catching our breath.

Dave said he'd come back because he found a vibrator and wanted to play with it. I 
was still going strong, so I let him slowly rub it along my clit, which instantly got 
me panting. I hadn't ever felt that horny and focused on sex before. After a few 
minutes of playing with the vibrator I came hard, a long shaking orgasm that left me 
a total puddle.

After like 30 minutes of cuddling and laying together I realized it was like 3am and 
had to be back home like many hours before that. The guys were too fucked up to 
drive, so I called an Uber and wound up riding home a sticky, wiped off mess wearing 
a misfits shirt and nothing else except my boots.

I got home and snuck in successfully. I was still definitely rolling when I got into 
bed and wished I could take a shower without waking people up, so I just lay there 
all gross and couldn't sleep. I got my headphones and I think I listened to Lorde's 
album until I got tired enough to sleep.


